
WE ARE ALL GOING TO DIE SOON! 

UPDATE ON BETH’S HEALTH 

AN OPEN DOOR… 

FIRST SUNDAY SCHOOL WORKSHOP 

Beth and I were blessed to 
be able to travel to Satipo 
(a town about 3 hours 
further into the jungle) to 
hold the first Sunday 
School workshop for the 
Satipo Bible Baptist 
Church, where a national 
missionary pastors. Bro. 
Santiago Rolín has been 
there about 4 years now. 
He had tried to start up 
Sunday School classes before COVID hit, but his wife was 
the only teacher. We had 10 people attend the 4-day, 10-
hour workshop on “the importance of” and “the how to” of 
being a Sunday School teacher. Pray for them as they 
develop this ministry there in the town of Satipo!  
 
 

 “I’m going to die soon!” was the 
common refrain of Marco Ortega. 
Most of us assumed that it was just 
his way of saying that life is short, 
and we need to serve God now. 
Little did we know (and I doubt 
that he really knew) that his life 
would end at the young age of 26.  

Marco was a faithful and very active member of Truth 
Baptist Church in Guatemala City, a church we started about 
15 years ago. On Friday, April 30th, Marco died of 
COVID, after battling it in the hospital for several weeks. 
Marco was the sole provider for his mother and younger 

siblings, was a faithful soulwinner, was the youth leader, 
attended the Bible Institute, and constantly witnessed all 
those around him. At the funeral (all-night wake), many 
were surprised at the amount of people outside the church 
that Marco had influenced for Christ in his daily life. 
Marco’s passing has left a deep sadness in the church, as 
well as a huge hole in the Guatemalan ministry. Please pray 
for the Lord’s grace in the lives of all that Marco touched! 

 

Through the Bible 
College, God has 
opened a huge door 
for us to minister 
with a church among 
the Yanesha Indian tribe. During the last week of April, 

Jonathan and I taught over 35 hours on the 
doctrine of the Holy Spirit. We had 11 
students including two pastors attend the 
week-long, intensive modular classes. 

Pastor Rolando gave testimony that years 
ago a Methodist pastor prayed for him and 

several other Yanesha pastors for them to “receive the 
baptism of the Holy Spirit” but “nothing happened”. They 
were told that if they did not speak in tongues, that they did 
not have the Spirit. They have lived for years in fear of not 
having the Holy Spirit. With tears in his eyes, he said “Now 
I understand that God’s Spirit lives in me!” Glory to God 
for His precious work in souls though His Word!  
 
 
Beth has no allergies! Her symptoms could have been from 
parasites, but none were detected either. She is “back to 
normal”. Thank you so much for your prayers!  
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